
 

 

 

 

 

Parent Bulletin—February 2023 

  Message from Mrs Carr—Headteacher 

Thank you to all students and their fami-

lies for a great half term. It has been a 

real privilege to be around school seeing 

the hard work and dedication of the stu-

dents to achieve their best in all areas. 

Please join us in congratulating the students with their fantastic attitude and 

effort. Outside of the classrooms, there have been some amazing and inspiring 

events this half term too, see below for information on just some of those 

which have taken place.  

We wish you all a nice February half term 

Break: 

Half term—Monday 13th February 2023-

Friday 17th February 2023 

We look forward to welcoming all students 

back into school on Monday 20th February 

2023. 

 
Brilliant Tutor Programme 
96 students across Years 9,10 & 11 attended the Brilliant Tutoring Programme 
during the Autumn Term.  This was an intensive programme - attending ses-
sions in either Maths, English, Biology, Chemistry or Physics - from home via MS 
Teams, twice weekly for 8 weeks showing great dedication and resilience in or-
der to achieve their very best. Feedback from the PHD tutors was excellent, 
they praised students for being so engaged during the programme saying they 
were a credit to the school. A huge well done!  
 



A Guide To Career Options 2023 

Please follow the link below for fur-

ther information: 

A Guide To Career Options 2023 | Rate-

MyApprenticeship Blog  - Link 

Absences/lates and Appointments during school time 
Please be aware, if you need to inform us your child will be Absent, late or they 
have an appointment please contact the attendance office on (01484 463366—

Option 1) or email: royds.attendance@sharemat.co.uk 

 
We politely request that medical appointments are arranged out of school 
hours if at all possible to minimise disruption to the students learning, if this is 

unavoidable please remember to: 
 
 Call/email attendance and let them know so we are 
 aware beforehand 
 Write a note in your child’s planner so that they 
 can show their teacher who will then allow  them to 
 leave lesson to sign out—Thank you 
 

 

Our Year 9 students are about to commence an exciting journey in selecting the options that they wish to take in Year 10. 
These choices will also support their future next steps when applying for sixth form, college or apprenticeships. We are 
proud to be able to offer such a wide range of GCSE and vocational subjects for students to choose from.  
To give parents more information about the courses, the process and to ask any questions we are holding an Options In-
formation Evening on Thursday 2nd March 5-7pm. Further details will be emailed home shortly. 

Year 9 Options 

Our Year 9 students are about to commence an exciting journey in selecting the 
options that they wish to take in Year 10. These choices will also support their 
future next steps when applying for sixth form, college or apprenticeships. We 
are proud to be able to offer such a wide range of GCSE and vocational subjects 
for students to choose from.  

To give parents more information about the courses, the process and to ask any 
questions we are holding an Options Information Evening on Thursday 
2nd March 5-7pm. Further details will be emailed home shortly. 

Reminder to Year 8 parents—Please complete Locala consent form for the 

upcoming HPV vaccine. This has been sent via email. Thank you 

https://www.ratemyapprenticeship.co.uk/advice/guide-to-career-options-2023?utm_source=rma-em%5b%E2%80%A6%5drate-careers-email&utm_content=rma-guide-schools-2023&dm_i=30Z2,1D1GX,7XRNJT,5C2B4,1
https://www.ratemyapprenticeship.co.uk/advice/guide-to-career-options-2023?utm_source=rma-em%5b%E2%80%A6%5drate-careers-email&utm_content=rma-guide-schools-2023&dm_i=30Z2,1D1GX,7XRNJT,5C2B4,1


 
National School Attendance Award! 

We have achieved the national 

School Attendance award! 

A huge thank you to all of our 

families, without whom we 

would not have such amazing 

attendance results!  We have 

won this award through dedica-

tion from you all in recognising 

the utmost importance attend-

ing school has. It enables stu-

dents to access the education 

they are entitled to and which 

will help them succeed in life.  Children’s Mental Health Week 

6th-12th February. Lots of activities 

and support have been on offer 

from our Wellbeing Team this week 

to raise awareness and to provide 

extra support, ideas and infor-

mation regarding Children’s mental 

health.  



 
Phone ban—Thank you 

Thank you for the messages and feedback we 

have received in support of the decision to ban 

the use of mobile phones during the school day. 

The decision was made due to a rapid increase in the negative way 

that phones have been used in school. As of Monday 6th February, 

2023, all mobile phones must be switched off before entering the 

building and must not be turned back on again until 3pm when 

leaving site. Phones must not be seen at all, even if they are 

switched off.  If a phone is on show/taken out of a bag or pocket 

etc. it will be confiscated and the parent/carer will be required to 

collect their child’s phone from school. Should your son/daughter 

need to contact you in an emergency during the school day, they 

will be allowed to use the school telephone at Student Services 

during their break or lunchtime. If you need to contact your child/

school in an emergency please 

call 01484 463366, leaving a 

voicemail if the lines are busy. You 

can also contact school by email-

ing: royds.office@sharemat.co.uk.  

The positive impact this has had 

has been amazing to see. Stu-

dents have been chatting more, 

playing cards and other games 

and getting plenty of fresh air 

during their social times this 

week! 







 

Royds Hall Choir—Every Friday 

Every Friday students from all year 

groups are invited to attend the Royds 

Hall Choir to sing songs from the past 

and present. The choir is open to all 

students, those who have experience of 

singing or students who have never 

sung before and want to experience the 

magic of being part of a choir.   

Mock Interviews— Year 11 

All year 11 students took part in this event which involved 

them being interviewed by a professional associate of the 

school who had kindly volunteered their services for the 

day.  All the volunteers were very committed to sup-

porting our students to be the very best they can, in prep-

aration for their interviews for colleges. Well done every-

one.  


